*********************************************

St. John is a Stewardship Parish *********************************************
January 24, 2010
          Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Saturday, January 23

  4:00 – Parishioners of St. John

Sunday, January 24

  8:00 – Helen & William Meaney – Memorial

  9:30 – Charles L’Heureux – 7th Anniversary

 11:30 – Ralph E. Ortenzi – 30th Anniversary

Saturday, January 30

  4:00 – Katherine Tobin – 8th Anniversary

Sunday, January 31

  8:00 – Parishioners of St. John

  9:30 – Lena & Dionis Centrella – Memorial

11:30 – Katherine C. Smith - Memorial

Important Dates

Sun. 1/24 – Grade 9 Retreat – 3:30&Teen Mass at 6:00

Mon. 1/25 – Meeting for VBS – 7:00 in hall

Wed 1/27 – PPC Meeting - 7:00

Sat. 1/30 – Blood Pressure screening after 4:00 Mass             

CCD News

We are in urgent need of an 8th grade Teacher for Thursdays from 6:00 – 7:00.  There are only 7 more classes.  Please call 508-378-1521 if you can help.

The grade 9 Retreat is on Sunday, January 24th at 3:30pm and the Teen Mass is Sunday, January 24th at 6:00pm and a pasta dinner will follow the Mass.

Grade 2 Parents’ Meeting 
There is a meeting on Thursday, February 25th  at 7:00 PM for all 2nd grade parents.  We will be discussing the upcoming events for 1st Reconciliation and 1st Communion.  This is an important meeting and one parent should be there to get the information.  All families have been notified about the assigned Reconciliation and 1st Communion dates.  If you did not receive this information, please call Lorraine Hopgood @ 508-378-1521.
Help Wanted…

We need a few more people to help clean the church.  We have several teams who come and clean the church once a month. We are in need of one more team of 3 people.  If you can volunteer 2-3 hours a month, please call the rectory or email mail us.  Thank you.
Contribution Statements

If you used envelopes for your weekly contributions in 2009 the contribution statements for tax purposes are available now.  Please call the rectory if you would like one sent to you.
Our Shared Treasure
January 17, 2010 Collection: $ 5565

Grand Annual Collection: $1025

Special Second Collection

Cardinal Sean has authorized a second collection on January 30 & 31 to assist in the relief efforts to Haiti. He says “The human tragedy that is unfolding in Haiti is heartbreaking and it calls all of us into action to help the people impacted by this devastating earthquake.”  Please be as generous as we can in order to help them!

Grand Annual Collection

The Parish Grand Annual Collection began the weekend of November 14 and 15. A total of $38,140  has been collected to date. The collection will continue through the end of January. We are asking that each working family contribute $250. The Finance Committee realizes that some families cannot contribute the suggested amount while other families will be able to exceed it. Counting on your generosity, we are sure that we will be able to meet our goal of $52,500. Envelopes are on the ushers’ tables for your convenience.   

        St. Vincent de Paul
This week the Food Pantry served 23 households. Although we have received a number of donations, we are still in need of: spaghetti sauce, jelly, carrots and SpaghettiO’s.  Toilet paper, paper towels, soap and deodorant are always welcome too!
We also appreciate cash donations or checks made out to the “Society of St. Vincent de Paul”. Donations may be placed in the collection boxes at the doors of the church. 
Thank you! The families and individuals we serve appreciate your generosity! We keep you and your families in our prayers.
Lectors and Eucharistic Ministers Meeting

There will be a meeting for all Lectors and Eucharistic Ministers to clarify the roles and duties of these ministries. There are 2 meetings scheduled so that everyone will have the ability to come.  The first one is on Wednesday, February 3rd at 7:30 in the church and the other one is on Saturday, February 6th after the 4:00 Mass.  It is important that you attend one of the meetings.  If you can not attend, please call the rectory to set up a time to meet with Fr. Wally.

Family Life Ministry
The ladies of the Family Life Ministry would like to thank the Rosary Bead Makers for their generous contributions of rosary beads that are added to our “Welcome Packets”. These packets are given to the families of newly baptized babies. Again, many thanks.
The Family Life Ministry committee is looking for some help.  Each month they schedule activities for the clients at Sachem Rehabilitation home and they need several Teens and Adults  to come and volunteer. They need people to assist the clients in doing the crafts and activities that are planned for Sunday, February 7th from 2:00 – 3:00pm.  This is a great opportunity for community service.  If you can help, please call Carmen at 508-378-7364 by January 31st.

ARISE

The fourth session of Arise – “New Heart, New Spirit”- will resume in February, beginning Tuesday, Feb. 16th and Thursday, Feb. 18th at 7:30 to 8:45 pm. The sign-up posters are located at the doors of the Church.  If you would like more information, please call Jane Gilbride at 508-378-3257. 

Do you need a Retreat??? 
St. Joseph Retreat Center, 339 Jerusalem Road, Cohasset invites you to the following programs. Besides scheduled events, the retreat house is often available for individual or group private retreats. For more information and to register, visit our website www.csjretreatcenter.org, call 781-383-6024/6029, or email retreat.center@csjboston.org.

Morning of Prayer 9:00 --12:15:

·    February 22: Encountering Jesus at the Well

Private or Directed Retreat: 

·   February 1-5

·   February 21-26

Weekend Retreats:

·   February 5-7: Dreams and the Unconscious in Revelation and Religious Experience

·   February 19-21: Quiet Lenten Weekend

Guided Retreat:

·    February 8-12: Cooking in God’s Kitchen

·    March 8-12: Women’s Wellness Retreat

St. Joseph Retreat Center

339 Jerusalem Road

Cohasset, MA 02025

phone: 781-383-6024

www.csjretreatcenter.org
A Message from our Pastor

Dear Friends,

What a wonderful time we had last Friday evening at the East Bridgewater Commercial Club.  Nearly 200 parish workers and volunteers helped to make this a most memorable occasion. Most importantly, it gave me and my staff a chance to “Thank You” for another year of dedicated ministry to St. John’s.  I hope that everyone knows how truly grateful I am for your support, your work, your ministry, your dedication, and your kindness to me, my staff and to all of our parishioners.  I am truly blessed to be your pastor and it is a blessing that I thank God for every day. 

Sunday begins a week that is dedicated to Church unity- the week is known as the Church Unity Octave.  It is in that spirit that we welcome the Rev. Derek van Gulden from the Union Congregational Church of East Bridgewater to St. John’s. Rev. Derek will speak at the 9:30 family Mass and following the Mass there will be a “Coffee and Conversation” in the parish hall. This will be a great opportunity to meet Rev. Derek and welcome him to St. John’s.  I will be going to the Elmwood New Church in East Bridgewater to speak to their congregation. 

Finally, this past Thursday I celebrated the funeral Mass for Francis Foley.  Francis was a life- long resident of East Bridgewater, a graduate of our high school and an usher at the 9:30 Mass for many, many years. Besides all that, he was a great guy and we will all miss him. May he rest in peace. 
God bless,

Fr. Wally
